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Emmaus Catholic Primary School Sydenham E1370 Admin <e1370-
admin@emsydenham.catholic.edu.au>

Update from Jackie Byrne Principal

Emmaus Catholic Primary School Sydenham E1370 Admin <e1370-
admin@emsydenham.catholic.edu.au>

1 July 2020 at
12:18

To: "emmaus_parents_2020@emsydenham.catholic.edu.au"
<emmaus_parents_2020@emsydenham.catholic.edu.au>

1st July, 2020

Dear Families,

You may have heard that CRC Caroline Springs has been closed for deep cleaning as a student 
has tested positive to COVID 19. At present there is no traceable link to Emmaus Catholic Primary 
School, Sydenham. I believe contact tracing will occur for the CRC Caroline Springs case and for 
others in our local community. If cases develop and I am contacted by DHHS I will contact our 
families. If you do not hear from me it is safe to say there is no news to share. 

Please keep the community of CRC Caroline Springs in your prayers and in particular the family of 
the child that has tested positive. Also please continue to use an abundance of caution by staying 
home if you can, maintaining social distancing and personal hygiene.

We will continue to be advised by the Victorian Government and Catholic Education Victoria and 
will notify you if anything changes in regard to the start of Term 3. 

On a positive note, if you are driving past our school you may notice our basketball and netball 
courts have been demolished in readiness for new asphalt courts. We are hoping they will be 
completed for the beginning of next term. 

There are often silver linings in times of uncertainty, we just have to look for them. 
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Continue to rest over the holidays and stay safe. 

Warm regards,

Jackie Byrne 


